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Dear parents/students, 

Here we are at the end of another packed year at 

SAIntS.  I have just come out of the end of term 

House Assemblies; it was wonderful to see the 

support the students give each other and the 

positivity around these partisan events!  There is 

certainly a healthy, friendly rivalry between the 

houses. 

Today we say "goodbye, farewell and good luck" to 

Mr Moss in Music, Ms Butler in English, Ms Tampa in 

Drama, Mr O'Donnell in Art/DT, Mr Dodd in 

Geography, Mrs Dodd in Psychology/VI Form, Mr 

Lawrence in IT/Computing and finally the living 

legend Mr Ferguson in History and PE/House 

Faculty.  All of these teachers have had a positive 

impact on the school in their time here.  All are 

going on to new adventures and we wish them well. 

There is not the space to list all the 

accomplishments Mr Ferguson has had at the 

school.  He has embodied the ethos from the day he 

arrived here in 1989.  The various roles he has had 

include, Head of House, Deputy Headteacher, Head 

of Faculty, Head of Department and Teacher 

Representative.  We wish him all the best in his final 

challenge next year. 

Thank you to all the parents for your support this 

year.  We have seen a noticeable rise in the 

attendance at our regular info evenings at school 

and we hope you can continue to come next year. 

It remains for me to wish all the students and 

teachers a happy, relaxing holiday.  I hope you have 

time together as families and come back in 

September ready for more action at this amazing 

International School in the Warm Heart of Africa. 

K P Smith, Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar Dates   

August 
10th  Cambridge results 
17th   GCE results 
24th   GCSE results 
September 
5th   New entrants in (Year 7 & 12) 
6th   All Students in 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
    
                      Chirafund 

Queen Elizabeth Central Hospital 
Private Bag 360 

Chichiri 
Blantyre 

      Sunday, 02 July 2017
  

 
Dear Students 
 
We would like to offer our sincere thanks for your 
donation of cash MK240,000 that has allowed us to 
install piped oxygen in the male and female HDUs. 
 
Queen’s Hospital is unable to offer Intensive Care 
Units for their patients, like you would normally see 
in South African and European hospitals, instead 
they have designated rooms that are High 
Dependency Units. Oxygen is an essential 
requirement in these rooms and presently has to be 
given through mobile units. The addition of piped 
oxygen has come as a huge positive development to 
Queen’s and your Movember contribution towards 
this is very welcomed. 
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ChiraFund is a registered charity both in Malawi and 
the UK and has been in existence for over ten years. 
Our mission is that “every person on the medical  
 

 
wards at Queen’s hospital should be in an 
environment that promotes the best possible 
patient care, thereby facilitating the process of 
healing”. We try to achieve this by improving the 
ward environment, purchasing necessary facilities, 

and providing and maintaining amenities that 
enhance patients’ comfort and dignity. 
 

 
 
Again, we are very grateful for your support and 
hope you will think of ChiraFund again in the future.  
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
__________________ 
Alice Taylor PhD 
ChiraFund Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello folks! 

 

It’s been a cracking year in Music with much to be 

proud of.  House Music and Music Evening were 

both huge successes last month, and I was 

particularly pleased with House Song and know that 

this will be even bigger and better next year.  There 

was an eclectic and joyous range of musical genres 

on offer for Music Evening, from Beethoven to 

Adele.  And I am very excited about the Junior Jazz 

and Year 9 Bands – watch this space!!   

 

My thanks to everyone 

who helped with the 

events.  Messrs Akodhe, 

Anguletti, Manda, 

Montreuil, Troughton 

and Maclean – you are all 

stars!  Thank you to all 

those who helped make 

House Music such a 



success and – I must add – apologies to staff for 

making them take on something extra this term.  I 

would like to close by thanking everyone at school 

for making this such a rewarding year.  May you all 

have a joyful and restful summer! 

Blessings, 

Mr. Moss 

Subject Leader of Whole School Music 

 

An open letter from a graduate, to the 

class of 2017 and all the years below… 

 

7 years have sped by, to the time where the 

numbers of goodbyes are endless and the 

momentum of high school has come to a stop. It’s 

easy to reflect on our memories and past 

accomplishments; the difficulty is anticipating the 

future. Yet, as we lie in wait of what is to come, we 

should not take for granted the growth and lessons 

we have all experienced and experience still.  

High school comes with an abundance of 

achievements, failures and sometimes monotony, 

but all are equally as valuable in teaching us about 

ourselves. School is prominent feature in all of our 

lives, whether we like it or not, and a large part of 

who we are stems from our time at SAIntS.  

The movie inspired expectations of high school may 

be the excitement of house parties, lifelong 

friendships and amazing grades. The reality is hard 

work and perseverance with each passing day, 

always keeping in mind that it is not smooth sailing 

for anyone. Our days have been filled with the 

heartache of a failing grade as often as the thrill of 

romance and friendship.  

Each student goes through different problems and 

the outcomes vary in relation to each situation. We 

have learnt that it is ok to go through a rough 

period, it is ok to lose a friend, it is ok if perfect 

expectations are not met and, as the torrential rain 

hammers on the window at 5am, it is ok to not want 

to go to school. What has been learned throughout 

is the ability to not let a period of disappointment 

and failure become permanent, the most important 

part is to rise above it all, look for the solution and 

be motivated to make the change. The cliché of it all 

is that “it does get better” and that failures are 

opportunities for growth. 

As students of SAIntS, we have all lived through 

special moments which have become memories 

stored away, waiting for the day of recollection.  I 

speak for the whole graduating class when I say 

embrace each and every moment because in an 

instant, you will be graduating and parting ways 

from everyone familiar to you. 

To determine what will come next after years at 

SAIntS is impossible. There are unlimited 

opportunities for every kind of person. As graduates, 

we may have an idea of where we will be in the next 

few years, but nothing is ever certain. What is 

certain is that our time at SAIntS has come to an 

end. What is left to do is to look towards our future 

with confidence and to not fear the unknown. 

With fondness 

Maarya O 

 

2017 Sports Day 

 



The highly anticipated annual event, Sports Day, 

took place on Wednesday, June 28. 

A whole-school competition, consisting of both 

track and field events and encourages friendly-

competition between the 4 Houses: Chiradzulu, 

Michiru, Soche, and Ndirande.  

On the day, students compete in 77 events in 

order for their team to be crowned victor until 

next year’s tournament. 

This year’s Sports Day found fierce competition 

between students with 18 records being broken 

and a variety of new personal bests being set 

amongst individual athletes. 

One outstanding competitor, Sichella B 7N, won 

the junior girls’ 1500m race. ‘I found it [the 

race] tough because I didn’t have my inhaler’ 

said Benbow. But despite her difficulties, she 

had a clear plan: ‘I sprinted the beginning then 

kept a strong stride the rest of the way.’ 

Chiradzulu saw an early lead and by the interval, 

found themselves in first place.  

Liam G 11C helped lead the Zulus by setting an 

impressive new javelin record. The current 

school record of 35M was shredded by Gaunt’s 

43M throw. ‘Practise makes perfect’ smiled 

Gaunt after his win. 

Another highlight from the afternoon was the 

fierce competition surrounding Senior Boys’ 

high jump. Taking place in the middle of the 

field, all eyes were on the 3 contestants left:  

Excellent M 11C, Ezra K 11C and Chiye G 12N.  

The crowd held their breath with every jump 

and eventually, Ndirande would take home the 

win in this event with Chiye G taking home first 

place. 

Michiru Lions also had an impressive showing 

on the day. An impressive performance from 

Chioma Or 9M in intermediate girls’ triple jump 

saw her setting a new school record. ‘I’ve been 

training at the College of Medicine with my 

coach, Cathrew’ said Okafor. ‘I feel good about 

my performance.’ 

Zai K 9M set her own records on the day in 

intermediate girls’ 80M hurdles. Kumwenda 

encourages others to just have fun and 

compete. ‘Don’t be scared’ said Kumwenda. ‘It 

doesn’t matter if you lose, just try.’ 

While the day was a success for all Houses, a 

congratulations goes to Chiradzulu House for 

winning the overall day. 

 

Congratulations, ZULUS—

Sports Day 2017 Winners! 

 

 


